2024(令和 6)年度箕面自由学園中学校入学試験MJG-E 英 語

【注意事項】

- 1、この問題用紙は、先生の「始め」の合図があるまで開いてはいけません。
- 2、受験番号を必ず解答用紙の決められた所にはっきりと書きなさい。
- 3、解答はすべて解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- 4、印刷が不鮮明でよくわからない場合や、その他にわからないことがあった場合は、 だまって手をあげ、先生にたずねなさい。
- 5、先生の「やめ」の合図があったら筆記用具を置き、問題用紙は表紙を上にして 机の右側に、解答用紙は裏返して左側に置きなさい。
- 6、最初にリスニングテストを行い、残り時間は筆記テストとなります。

I. Listen to each conversation twice and choose the best answer.

- (I) What does Tom plan to do after reading "The Adventures of Tom Sawyer"?
 - I. Watch a movie
 - 2. Go shopping
 - 3. Read "Harry Potter"
 - 4. Play a sport
- (2) What happened in the game last night?
 - 1. Their team won.
 - 2. Their team lost.
 - 3. The game was canceled.
 - 4. The game was boring.
- (3) What does Toshi want to do research for?
 - I. To become a chef
 - 2. To learn about growing vegetables
 - 3. To cook a nice meal
 - 4. To write a book about gardening
- (4) What will the boy need for a project?
 - I. An eraser and a notebook
 - 2. A new stapler and scissors
 - 3. A dictionary and a calculator
 - 4. Crayons and color pencils
- (5) What should the man do at the traffic lights?
 - 1. Turn left
 - 2. Go straight
 - 3. Turn around
 - 4. Go back two blocks
- (6) What extra item are they planning to have with their dinner?
 - I. French fries
 - 2. Garlic bread
 - 3. Mashed potatoes
 - 4. Rice
- (7) How did Hiro know about the Osaka Expo 2025?
 - I. On TV
 - 2. In a newspaper
 - 3. In a magazine
 - 4. From a friend
- (8) What is discussed as a problem with using social media?
 - I. People being friendly online
 - 2. People sharing positive stories
 - 3. People helping each other
 - 4. People using it in bad manners online

(10) How many nights is the guest staying?1. One night2. Two nights3. Three nights4. Four nights
2. Choose the best word(s) for each blank.
(1) There () some water in this bottle.1. is2. are3. do4. does
(2) Does your mother like ()?I. they2. their3. them4. themselves
(3) () will be rainy tomorrow.I. It2. This3. That4. They
 (4) I studied hard () I got a good score on the test. I. so 2. because 3. but 4. although
(5) This cake is () delicious.I. a2. the3. very4. enough
(6) I am too tired () tonight.I. study2. studies3. studying4. to study

(9) What information does the customer ask for?

A good restaurant
 A movie theater
 A shopping center

4. A hotel

(7)	Jane doesn't like Japanese food, ()? I. she does 2. she doesn't 3. does she 4. doesn't she
(8)	She () to Japan last year. I. go 2. goes 3. going 4. went
(9)	() is the eleventh month of the year.I. September2. October3. November4. December
(10	Could you please () me the way to the train station? I. talk 2. tell 3. say 4. speak
. Wr	rite "O" if the sentence is correct. If the sentence is wrong, write "×."
(2) (3)	I'm looking forward to see you. We had no time to visit to the library. This CD won't be used. Mother made us lunch

- (4) Mother made us lunch.
- (5) Please come to here.
- (6) That singing girl is my sister.
- (7) She gave a present for me.
- (8) There are many fish in this pond.
- (9) He looks like tired today.
- (10) The population of Osaka is larger than that of Kobe.

4. Read the following passage and choose the best answer to each question below.

These days, artificial intelligence or AI exists in the real world. AI is like a smart friend for you, but it's not a real person. It is a computer technology that can do many amazing things!

Do you want to have a robot that can talk and listen to you? AI can make it possible. It understands your words and responds to your questions. This makes it easier for you to get and find information quickly.

AI is also good at playing games. AI can play chess, solve puzzles, and even play your favorite video games with you! Sometimes, it is hard for you to win.

One of the most useful things AI can do is to give recommendations. For example, when you watch a movie on the Internet, AI suggests other movies you can enjoy based on your favorites.

AI is also useful for doctors. They use AI to check patients' medical data. This helps them make better decisions and improve the health of many people around the world.

Moreover, AI is also used in cars for your safety. Some cars have AI systems that can search objects on the road and warn the driver. This technology is making our driving safer and more convenient. In the I 980s, a car with AI already appeared in a science fiction TV drama. The car talked with people and moved around by itself. Perhaps present cars are based on it.

On the other hand, some people are worried about the power of AI. They think that AI could be smarter than humans and make decisions by itself. In the 1990s, a movie about the war between robots with AI and humans was released. There was a movie about robots with AI. In the movie, robots with AI tried to dominate humans. The story of the movie deeply shocked people. However, AI was created by humans, and it follows the rules that we make. It's like a very smart tool that can help people.

AI learns new things as children do. That means that programmers are AI's parents. Commands by programmers tell AI how to understand and handle information. AI can learn from experience like children. If it makes a mistake, it remembers the correct answer for the next time.

In conclusion, artificial intelligence is a wonderful technology. It can talk, play games, make recommendations, help doctors, and help us drive safely.

Because AI is a tool created by humans, it follows the rules we make. However, we need to use AI carefully. AI can be a great tool in our lives when we use it properly and carefully.

※ command:指示、指令

- (1) What does AI stand for?
 - Action Intelligence
 - 2. Artificial Intelligence
 - 3. Artificial Intelligent
 - 4. Action Intelligent
- (2) What is AI?
 - I. A smart robot
 - 2. A sea creature
 - 3. A real person
 - 4. A computer technology

	1. It cannot become humans.
	2. It cannot talk.
	3. It cannot get and find information.
	4. It cannot play games.
(4)	According to the passage, why do doctors use AI?
	I. To play video games
	2. To check medical data
	3. To make a speech
	4. To talk with people
(5)	According to the passage, what is it that AI cannot make possible when we drive cars?
	I. To search objects on the road
	2. To drive safely
	3. To fly in the sky
	4. To avoid accidents
(6)	A car with AI appeared in a science fiction TV drama could
	1. write novels
	2. eat something
	3. move around itself
	4. make movies
(7)	Why are some people worried about AI?
	1. Because AI could be smarter than humans.
	2. Because AI could only play video games.
	3. Because AI could forget all the questions.
	4. Because AI could be a real person.
(8)	According to the passage, how does AI learn?
	By experience
	2. By experiment
	3. By making friends
	4. By using batteries
(9)	According to the passage, we don't use AI when
	I. we want to know which movie to see
	2. doctors check medical data
	3. we want to know how we should feel
	4. we drive
(10) According to the passage, which is a better way to use AI?
	 Letting it make all the decisions on its own
	2. Using it carefully and properly
	3. Giving it all your personal information

(3) According to the passage, what is it that AI cannot do?

4. Forgetting its recommendations

5. Look at the picture and answer the following question in ONE sentence. Start the sentence with the word in $(\)$.



What is the woman doing? (She)

Listening: Script

- (1) A: Hey, Tom, how's it going?
 - B: Not bad, thanks! I've been enjoying reading a lot recently.
 - A: Cool! I love reading, too. Tell me about the book you're reading right now.
 - B: I'm reading "The Adventures of Tom Sawyer." It's so exciting!
 - A: Good choice! I'm reading "Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire."
 - B: I've heard great things about that series. I'll try to read it after Tom Sawyer.
 - A: You should!
- (2) A: Did you watch the game last night? Our team won!
 - B: I missed it. But that's awesome news!
 - A: It was an incredible game. Our team played so well, and they scored some amazing goals.
 - B: That's fantastic. What team did we play against?
 - A: We had a game with our biggest rival, and it was a tough game. And guess what? Our team is at the top of the league now!
 - B: That's great! Our team is doing so well.
 - A: Yes, they've been practicing hard and doing a great job. I hope they keep winning.
- (3) A: Growing vegetables in my garden is really difficult.
 - B: Oh, I'm actually having fun with it.
 - A: Seriously? My tomatoes look sad, and my carrots seem unhappy.
 - B: Uh-oh, that's not good, Toshi. My lettuce, green peppers, and beans are doing well.
 - A: I want to know how to do it like you. What's your secret?
 - B: I've been reading about growing vegetables and making sure they get enough sunlight and water.
 - A: I guess I need to do some research, too. I'm sad to see my plants having a hard time.
 - B: Don't worry. It just takes time and practice. I can help and share my tips.
- (4) A: How was your day at school?
 - B: It was okay, mom. Nothing special happened today. But I need a new stapler and scissors for a project.
 - A: Sure, we can go and get them tomorrow after school.
 - B: Thanks. And is it okay with you if I have some friends over this weekend?
 - A: Of course, as long as your homework is done. Also, check with your friends about the plans and let me know.
- (5) A: Hi, can you help me? I need to find the bank.
 - B: Sure. The bank is just two blocks away from here.
 - A: Thank you so much. I'm not familiar with this area.
 - B: Just go straight down this street, turn left at the traffic lights, and you'll see the bank on your right.
 - A: I see. Thanks for the help.
 - B: You're welcome. Have a good day!
- (6) A: Dad, what's for dinner tonight?
 - B: How about spaghetti with meatballs?
 - A: Yay! Can we also get some garlic bread, please?
 - B: Of course. And let's pick up things to make a fresh salad.
 - A: Can we have cookies for dessert? I really like chocolate chip ones.
 - B: That's a good idea!

- (7) A: Hiro, have you heard about Osaka Expo 2025?
 - B: Yeah, I saw something about it in a magazine. What is it?
 - A: It's a big event that brings people from all over the world to share their inventions and ideas.
 - B: That sounds awesome! When is it?
 - A: In 2025. They want to make the future better through technology and creativity.
 - B: Cool. I hope I can go and see all the cool things.
 - A: Me, too! It's going to be a really exciting event for sure.
 - B: I'll pay attention to more information about it.
- (8) A: I learned that social media could be a big problem. It sometimes makes us feel bad about ourselves.
 - B: I know. And some people use smartphones too much and miss the good times in life.
 - A: Yeah, and it's a serious problem when people are not kind on the Internet. People forget to be nice.
 - B: You're right. I also heard it's hard to stop using it once you start.
 - A: I guess we should use it carefully, so it doesn't make others feel bad.
- (9) A: Hey, there. Where can I take you today?
 - B: Hi! I need to go to the mall, please.
 - A: Sure! Sit back and relax.
 - B: Thanks. I'm in a hurry, though. Do you think it's possible to get there before noon?
 - A: Don't worry. It's not very crowded on the roads today. I'll take the quickest route for you.
 - B: By the way, do you know if there's a good sushi restaurant around here?
 - A: Absolutely! There's a great one just a few blocks from the mall.
 - B: Thanks for the advice!
- (10) A: Hi, I have a reservation with the name Alex Johnson.
 - B: Hi, Mr. Johnson. Let me check. You booked a room for \$120 per night for 3 nights, so the total is \$360.
 - A: Perfect. Also, do you know any good places to eat around here?
 - B: Of course! There's a great Italian restaurant just down the street called "Pasta Paradise." You'll love it.
 - A: Okay. I'll check it out. Thanks a lot.
 - B: My pleasure, Mr. Johnson. Enjoy your stay.

2024(令和6)年度 箕面自由学園中学校 MJG-E入試 英語 解答用紙

受験番号	
------	--

I	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	
	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	
2	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	
	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	
3	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	
)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	
4	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	
	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)	(10)	
5						

2024(令和6)年度 箕面自由学園中学校 MJGE入試 英語 解答用紙

受験番号

	(1)	3	(2)		(3)	2	(4)	2	(5)	1
'	(6)	2	(7)	3	(8)	4	(9)	I	(10)	3
2	(1)		(2)	3	(3)	l	(4)		(5)	3
2	(6)	4	(7)	3	(8)	4	(9)	3	(10)	2
3	(1)	×	(2)	×	(3)	0	(4)	0	(5)	X
3	(6)	0	(7)	×	(8)	0	(9)	×	(10)	0
4	(1)	2	(2)	4	(3)	l	(4)	2	(5)	3
4	(6)	3	(7)		(8)	l	(9)	3	(10)	2
5	She is carrying a(the) box.									